Randy Harrison

The Editorial in the November 12, 2023 edition of the Albuquerque Journal was a clear and
succinct description of the scam of Electric Vehicles (EVs). The article also informed citizens that
mandates imposed in the state of California will soon be coming to New Mexico. Statistics on
ownership make it clear citizens of this country do not want EVs now and are unlikely to want them
until the shortcomings and excessive cost of these products have been addressed to make them
competitive with gasoline powered vehicles. I have no interest in owning an EV and that will not
change regardless of any improvement in these products. I believe it is inappropriate to force
citizens of this country to purchase EVs by limiting the type of vehicles that can be sold by
automotive dealers in this or any other state.



